July 02, 2019

     
The July 02, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams

Trustees absent: Beccue
    
 Also physically present: Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Chief Daryl Weseloh with Minier Police Department and Sasha Horner.

A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Fraizer to approve the 06/18/2019 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams Nayes: None

Chief Weseloh presented his July activities. He is looking for a part time officer for a fill in basis. He updated the board on the upcoming changes to ticket costs and marijuana law coming into effect in January. 
      Chief Weseloh attended the D.A.R.E conference. This conference was paid for by the D.A.R.E organization. 

Schopp provided the board with the July Water Sewer Report.  Water loss is around 10%.  Public Works has been working on the Westside Park. The pavilion is taking shape. Schopp borrowed Mackinaws Hydro Pressure washer. Bids were opened for seal coating.  


A motion was made by Fraizer and seconded by Schultz to approve

 the mileage reimbursement for Sasha Horner in the amount of $120.64 for CIMCO conference and County recycling meeting.
Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams
Nayes: None

A motion was made by Williams and seconded by Schultz to approve to award the 2019 Minier motor fuel tax street maintenance program to McLean County Asphalt. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams
Nayes: None

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to approve the monthly bills as presented and allowed. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams 
Nayes: None

Horner updated the board on activities in the clerk’s office. Horner and Mugler attended the Clerks Conference in Peoria. 
Keneipp informed the board that the Minier Kiwanis Club has started a meeting to give local businesses a platform to discuss business ideas to benefit the area. 


A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Devine to adjourn at 8:00 p.m. 

Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Schultz, Devine, Williams

 Nayes: None.
_______________________




_____________________

Deputy Clerk, Sasha Horner




   President, Neil Keneipp
